	Distance Education Coordination Council
Trelisa Glazatov, T. L Brink, Catherine Hendrickson, Jack Jackson, Rihannon Lares, Dean Papas, Rick Holgrefe
	9/22//2014
Minutes
1:30-3:00 pm
District Annex Conference room 

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	FURTHER ACTION 

	Review and Approval of Minutes
	Motion to approved by Jack Jackson, seconded by Catherine Hendrickson
	

	Crafton Hills reports

	 Catherine reported that there will be a Tablet initiative meting this Thursday.  She has had a number of students coming to her with problems because it appears the software has not been distributed evenly.  She is going to suggest additional instructions be provided to students.  One instructor stated her students are way behind where they normally should be in the class because of discussion on how to use the tablets.   T.L. is happy but does notice some of the same issues.  Both feel a survey of students should be completed. 
Main focus of the ETC meeting was regarding accreditation.   Catherine reported there is no faculty member leadership for the ETC Committee this year.  The committee feels more “brown bag” lunches would be beneficial. 
Dean reported they have two Professions Development opportunity coming up this week.  Tomorrow is from the Census Bureau and Wednesday Engaging Latino Student population. 
	

	Valley College Reports

	Jack reported Status for the fall, there are 210 DE sections, and 70 sections which is 33% are hybrid- 33 departments 87 faculty members, 18 % of seats for the college are DE seats, in summer  it was 25 %
Jack reported that Valley is focused on Accreditation, Accreditation, and Accreditation. Valley has been preparing for a long time. Positive reinforcement on the website they put together. The college is in the final prep mode.  Discussion followed on what the Accreditation team will be looking for when doing the audit. 


	

	Distance Education Reports 

	Tre gave update on summer- upgraded to Blackboard service pack 13. Archived spring, summer and fall 2012 classes. 
Tre reported we went live on Turnitin 8/1/2014, The department has been doing training. We currently have a two year contract.  Towards the end of the contract, DE will do a survey to determine if we should continue with Turnitin or go with someone else.

Tre and Rhiannon went to the Blackboard conference in the summer, Blackboard has changed the way they offer their product. Currently we are piece mealing different modules of the LMS to meet our District’s needs.  Going forward we cannot piece meal- all will be rolled up into one.   Discussed the current pricing and the pros and cons of going with a different LMS.  T.L recommended Moodle, and going to Chaffey to see their cost.  Tre and Rhiannon will be looking at other opportunities.
Tre introduced Rhiannon, she will be on the committees and at the campuses.
	

	Discussion Items 

DE department structure and project management (Tre)
Blackboard (Goals, Community, Learning Analytics) (Tre)
DE Reports and other data (Tre)

DE Standards and guidelines (Tre)

Board policies ( BYOD and Revised AP Destruction & Retention Policy) (Tre) 

Ongoing meeting dates (Tre)


	Tre handed out a new Department layout.  Rhiannon will do Faculty and Staff training and Instructional Design.  Tre will focus on IT Administration, Emerging Technology and Institutional/State Initiatives.  Gave an outline of the new structure and discussion followed regarding the process. Tre said the Mobile learning workshop is ready, she developed it utilizing Captivate.  She is pushing it out for faculty to go through the workshop and complete the survey.

With the recent upgrade, we now have BB goals and community.  Tre is reviewing how we can better use the features we have access to.  Discussion followed what would be best used.   Brian Reece at Crafton, has contacted DE several times on what sort of analytics can be captured from the system, what are the y accessing, how long, what part of the course, how well are they doing, etc.   This information is available to instructors but not staff, Tre when to Blackboard for this feature but the price is too high.   The data is available but no way to aggregate.
There have been discussion on the campuses regarding data you will need from DE. Tre requested an email to the DE department with the needs for the data a standing list can be compiled and ran each semester.
See information above. It is one of the projects listed in the AY14-15 DE project list.
Reviewed the two new policies.  Last spring there was a discussion with a lawyer regarding our liability, loopholes. The attorney drafted additional language to better protect the district.  Discussion followed regarding the two new policies. Tre asked the members to read over the policies, take them back to their committee and send any comments to Tre.  Once finalized the new procedure will go the Academic Senates. 

Tre asked the committee when they want to schedule the ongoing meetings The committee decided to maintain the meetings the third Monday of every month from 1:30 to 3:00. 
	

	Next Meeting
	October 20, 2014

	


